
Message 

From: Paul Johnstone [PauI.Johnstone@phe.gov.uk] 
Sent: 14/04/2020 2:06:49 PM 
To: Roughton, Rosamond [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group 

(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=83a8961439ff464aaa6228f0dece9e0d-RRoughton]; Julia Verne 
[Julia.Verne@phe.gov.uk]; Deborah Millward [Deborah.Millward@phe.gov.uk] 

CC: pshelenwhately [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group 
(FYDI BO H F23SPDLT)/cn=Reci p Tents/cn=d0f92bd025a84f08a4a69d427ef290f7-pshelenwhat] 

Subject: OFFICIAL: RE: Meeting on Operationalising new policy on testing for care home residents 

OFFICIAL 

Ros 
Can we invite Julia and Deborah to this evenings meeting please. Julia can update on figures for admissions 

Best wishes, 
Paul. 

Prof Paul Johnstone. 

Deputy SRO for PHE Covid-19 Response 
Regional Director, Public Health England. North of England. 
Regional Director of Public Health. NHS North East and Yorkshire Region. 
Blenheim House, West One, Leeds, LS14PL.
PA: melody.waIters@phe.gov.uk Tel:! Irrelevant & Sensitive 

www.ciov.uk/phe follow us on Twitter@PHE UK 

Protecting and improving the nation's health 

From: Roughton, Rosamond <Rosamond.Roughton@dhsc.gov.uk> 
Sent: 14 April 2020 12:14 
To: Scully, Edward <edward.scully@dhsc.gov.uk>; WINN, Matthew (CAMBRIDGESHIRE COMMUNITY SERVICES NHS 
TRUST) <matthew.winn@nhs.net>; WALLER, Ed (NHS ENGLAND & NHS IMPROVEMENT - X24) <ed.waller@nhs.net>; Paul 
Johnstone <Paul.Johnstone@phe.gov.uk>; Hall, Kathy <Kathy.Hall@dhsc.gov.uk>; kate terroni 
<kate.terroni@cgc.org.uk>;j -.-.--Name -Redacted -.-.-._@defra.gov.uk>; Name Redacted @dhsc.gov.uk>; Susan 
Hopkins <Susan.Hopl<ins@phe.gov.uk> 
Cc: Butcher, Bob <Bob.Butcher@dhsc.gov.uk>; Name Redacted @dhsc.gov.uk>; David Pearson 

Personal Data Name Redacted 
Subject: Meeting on Operationalising new policy on testing 

@dhsc.gov.uk> 
care home residents 

Dear all 
In light of the prevalence/transmission of Covid in care homes, the CMO has asked us to move to a policy of: 

Testing all individuals before admission to a care home 
Testing all symptomatic residents in a care home 

This will be announced tomorrow as part of the social care action plan publication. 

Hitherto, local PHE health protection teams have been undertaking some measure of testing in care homes. But it is 
clear that there is insufficient capacity to do this at the scale now asked, and we will need to develop a different 
operational model to deliver this new ask. I don't know realistically what that is, but I am copying you all as people 
who might be able to help generate ideas, and help us access eg. community health, CQc, the testing community.... 

INQ000292606_0001 



NR please can you set up a meeting this afternoon if possible of people on the copy list, or people they 
recommend... 

Suggested agenda 
1.Scope of new testing ask 
2. modelling numbers 
3. options for operationalising 
4. next steps 

Thank you 
Best wishes 
Ros 

Rosamond Roughton FRCGP (Hon) 

Director for Adult Social Care 
Department Department of Health & Social Care 
of Health & Quarry House, Quarry Hill 

Social Care Leeds_ LS2 7UE
T, - Irrelevant & Sensitive 
Follow us on Twitter @DHgovuk 

Please note new email address: rosamond.roughton@dhsc.gov.uk 

This e-mail and any attachments is intended only for the attention of the addressee(s). Its unauthorised use, disclosure, 
storage or copying is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient, please destroy all copies and inform the 
sender by return e-mail. Any views expressed in this message are not necessarily those of the Department of Health and 
Social Care. Please note: Incoming and outgoing email messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy 
on the use of electronic communications. 

The information contained in the EMail and any attachments is confidential and intended solely and for the 
attention and use of the named addressee(s). It may not be disclosed to any other person without the express 
authority of Public Health England, or the intended recipient, or both. If you are not the intended recipient, you 
must not disclose, copy, distribute or retain this message or any part of it. This footnote also confirms that this 
EMail has been swept for computer viruses by Symantec.Cloud, but please re-sweep any attachments before 
opening or saving. http://www.gov.uk/PHE 
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